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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

August 10, 2011
Board Members Present: Members present were Gregg Collar (Chairman), Susan Zimmermann (Secretary/Treasurer), Mary Burgess, and Craig Miller.  Members present via conference circuit were Diane Browning, Maureen Helmer, Judith Messenger, and Bill Mulrein. Others Present: John Flack (TAF Administrator), Angelo Rella (TAF Manager), Mary Goralski (TAF Analyst) and David Cramer (PSC Staff)

1. Gregg Collar, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. The Board reviewed the minutes of the May 10, 2011 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Mary Burgess and seconded by Susan Zimmermann to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
3. TAF Administrative Expense Summary Reports for the months of April 2011 through June 2011 were reviewed. Angelo noted that there were some expenses for meetings in April, but otherwise there were no significant variances in the budget. TAF continues to be under budget for the year. There were no questions. A motion was made by Susan Zimmermann and seconded by Judith Messenger to approve the expense reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
4. The April 2011 through June 2011 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo noted that, in April, there were new E911 costs associated with a large company. Those new costs were reduced in May and June and are currently being reviewed by the NY PSC. The PSC will determine the final costs that are reimbursable from TAF.  Angelo also indicated that the number of participating companies increased from 257 to 261 this quarter.   Angelo credited Mary Goralski’s outreach to companies not yet participating in TAF as the primary reason for the growth.  Angelo also indicated that, based on Mary’s outreach, significant new revenues are now being reported to TAF.  However, those new revenues do not offset the continuing loss of revenues being reported from other TAF participants.  There were no questions. A motion was made by Maureen Helmer and seconded by Mary Burgess to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
5. Angelo gave an update on the Temporary Transition Fund Extension (TTFE). He indicated that the TTFE is authorized to distribute funds through September 30, 2011. After that distribution, there will be approximately $175,000 in funds left. If authorized to do so, TAF would have enough money to distribute through November 2011. TAF is awaiting further direction from the NY PSC and is preparing administratively for different possible scenarios which may occur after September 30, 2011.
6. Angelo gave an update on Caption Telephones. The number of phones in use continues to grow. At the end of May, 2011, there were 2,015 Captel phones in use in NY. 
7. Revenue and Cost Trends were reviewed. There is a continuing decline in revenues and increase in costs. TRS will increase in 2011 with the new contract beginning July 1, 2011.  Lifeline continues to be the largest portion of costs.
8. Next there was a discussion as to the various organizations which might fill the PULP Board vacancy. The merits of two organizations were discussed. Susan Zimmermann asked for more time to research other possible candidates before there is a decision made. It was noted that the portions of the CPB, including Gregg Collar’s position, have been merged into the Department of State, Division of Consumer Protection, Utility Intervention Unit. 

9. The NY PSC has no update at this time.

10. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on Tuesday, November 8, 2011 in
      Albany in the TAF Conference Room with a start time of 11AM.

11. There being no other business, Susan Zimmermann made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mary Burgess and approved unanimously by the Board.

